
 

 

 

 
15 June 2015 

 

 
Dear Colleague, 

 

Ofsted Report 

 

We wanted to write personally to you and colleagues across the school to thank you for all your hard work 

during the recent Ofsted inspection and congratulate you on a strong and thoroughly deserved report. 

 

We all know that Hanwell Fields is making excellent progress, so it is very encouraging to receive such positive 

external recognition of the hard work and commitment of staff and pupils alike.  Inspections are often stressful 

and challenging, requiring everyone to perform at their highest level in order to show a school at its best. It is 

therefore good news that Ofsted has been so impressed with the rapid pace of improvements.  

 

We hope you all take pride in the feedback from inspectors, who have recognised the strength of teaching 

across the school and the significant impact this has had on raising pupils’ attainment.  It is clear that 

standards are rising considerably, particularly in writing and early years provision. 

 

It is particularly encouraging to hear that parents are overwhelmingly positive about the school and feel fully 

involved in their child’s learning. 

 

Everyone – staff, pupils, parents and governors alike – should feel a sense of achievement in this positive 

report and I know that you will thank all of them on our behalf. 

 

Wishing you all a very successful remainder of the term.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

      
Jon Coles                                                        Tracy Ruddle 
Chief Executive    Primary Director 


